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Pregnancy and Related Conditions 

Whitworth University is committed to creating an accessible and inclusive environment for pregnant 
and parenting students. 

 

Title IX prohibits discrimination based on sex, including pregnancy and sex-based harassment, in 
employment, educational programs, and activities. This includes harassment and discrimination against 
a student based on pregnancy, childbirth, false pregnancy, termination of pregnancy, or lactation, as 
well as any related medical conditions or related recovery. 

 

Whitworth University will provide reasonable accommodations due to pregnancy and/or related 
conditions. The University will allow access, voluntarily, to any separate and comparable portion of a 
program or activity. Whitworth University will also allow a voluntary leave of absence, ensure the 
availability of lactation space, and maintain grievance procedures to provide for the prompt and 
equitable resolution of complaints of sex discrimination. 
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Accommodations 
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Frequently Asked Questions 

 

Common reasons for requesting accommodations include: 

 

• Experiencing pregnancy symptoms that are interfering with your schoolwork (e.g., morning 
sickness, fatigue, hyperemesis gravidarum) 

  

• Planning your recovery from delivery (it is recommended you start the accommodation process 
in advance of your due date) or if you had a complicated delivery and need additional support 

  

• 
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Under federal law, students are not required to submit a doctor’s note unless the school requires a 
doctor’s note from all students who have a physical or emotional condition requiring treatment by a 
doctor. The school also must not require a doctor’s note from you after you have been hospitalized for 
childbirth unless it requires a doctor’s note from all students who have been hospitalized for other 
conditions. 

 


